Greenville Spinners Bicycle Club

Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

November 6, 2011

In Attendance:  Duke Spinelli, Sam Smith, Steve Baker, George Furr, Jessica McKelder, Bob Kramer, Scott McCrary,  Tim St. Clair, John Davidson, David Carter, Ken Drescher, Thad Dulin

Non-Directors in Attendance: Jamie France, Frank Mansbach.
Greenville Spinners Holiday Party will be held Sunday, December 4th at The Edge.

· Motion accepted

· Voting for 2012 Board of Director seats

· The Club will pay for hors d'oeuvres, attendants are asked to bring their own beverage.

 

SCTAC Options

1. Parking lot in front of Woolworth Storage (right at railroad tracks).  No current operations at the plant, on inside of the loop, must reach out to Hollingsworth Funds.

2. 1.78 acre gravel parking lot for $1 per year

3. Kitty Hawk Road field $250 per month -- $3,000 per year

 
Motion made and accepted to lease the 1.78 acre plot for $1 per year.

·   Duke Spinelli to call Jody at SCTAC to determine next steps.

·   Frank Mansbach asked about Perimeter Road paving schedule.

· Not scheduled to be completed until 2013 or 2015.

Tim St. Clair
· Thoughts on having different rides meeting different places?
· Race Group to Kitty Hawk, B and C groups to $1 per year property
· To be further discussed at a later date.
 Duke Spinelli

· Stepping down from President

· Awaiting Steve Baker's response to fill President's seat for 2012-2013 term.

 Sam Smith

· Treasurer for 2012.
April Wooten
· Stepping down from Membership chair.
· Open for 2012.
Scott McCrary

· Stepping down for Advocacy.
· Nominates Frank Mansbach, present for meeting.
· Frank is part of the Greenville County Planning Commission.
Tim St. Clair

· Safety Foundation for 2012.
Steve Baker

· Stepping down from PR, nominated for 2012-2013 Presidential Seat, yet to accept.

John Davidson

· Racing for 2012.
Jamie France

· Women's Racing 2012.

Bob Kramer

· Rides for 2012.
Allen Hellenga

· Mountain Biking for 2012.
Jessica McKelder

· GS Elan for 2012.
George Furr

· Stepping down from Member at Large.
· Secretary seat for 2012.

David Carter

· Stepping down as Web Master.
· Web Master open for 2012.
Ken Drescher and Steve Yetman

· Touring for 2012

Thad Dulin

· Stepping down as Secretary.
· Vice President for 2012.
Open seats for 2012 are as follows:

· Webmaster.
· Member At Large.
· Membership.
Jamie France 

· Women's program growing.

Sam Smith

· Received an email from the President of the Palmetto Cycling Coalition looking for financial support.

· Motion made and accepted by Sam Smith to donate $1,000 to the Palmetto Cycling Coalition

· Discovered a community bike repair stand with basic tools to fix mechanicals that would benefit those on the Swamp Rabbit Trail.  

· To Do: Determine price and look for local contracts.

· To be further discussed next meeting.

Ken Drescher

· Ice Cream Rides going well.
· 12 riders on November 6th.
· 22 miles total.
· 2011 Leaf Tour this Saturday, November 12.

· No fees to ride, asking for donations from non-Club members.
· New Principal at Tigerville Elementary.
· Cannot let us in the School to use the restroom.

· Currently looking for area to place Port-a-John's.

 
Tim St. Clair

· The Safety Foundation made a donation to the Palmetto Cycling Coalition.
· 2011 Annual Fundraiser will be held at end of November.

Scott McCrary

·     Single-File Resolution during County Council Meeting handled in our favor.

· Committee Study group to be founded to determine impact of single-file legislation

· Road Relations Committee to be formed.

Thad Dulin

· Move the 2012 monthly meeting to Monday?
· Scheduling easier for everyone as is on Sunday.
· Duke – Summer Directors meetings potentially every other month.

 
Duke Spinelli

· 2011 Board of Directors dinner to be announced.
  
 
 
 
 
